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“Love your neighbour as yourself.” 
Luke 10:27 

 
12/12/22 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Over the last few weeks we have helped the children think about how they can prepare for 
Christmas.  The theme within our school has been to show more kindness.  This can be seen from 
helping with simple jobs, being thoughtful or being more patient with each other at this busy time. 
It was great to see the joy on the children's faces when we supported Claire House with our 
Christmas Hat day or when we supported the Charles Thompson Mission with our toy donations.  
Our children know they have helped to make a difference to families in different parts of the Wirral.   

Sleepout Challenge 2022 
Later this week, some staff will be raising money by sleeping outside for the Church Urban Fund, 
who support those people who are homeless at this time of the year. Please use this link if you are 
able to support our Sleepout Challenge - Link for Sleepout Challenge 
 
School Questionnaire  
Our response to the school questionnaire has been extended and I would invite as many parents 
as possible to fill in our questionnaire which will inform our school improvement. Thank you for 
your time.  Please use this link for the Parental Questionnaire 2022. 
 
Accidents in School 

For the last year we have used an online medical tracker to inform parents when there has been a 
minor injury at school.  If you receive one of these emails it is just to let you know that there has 
been a minor injury. Please be reassured if there was any significant or a more serious injury we 
would always contact you immediately and would never leave it just to email. 
 
Governor Election Result 
Mr Pastor, our current Chair of Governors, has been re-elected. 
 
End of Term Christmas Services All Christmas Services will be in St. Bridget’s Church   
• Thursday 15th December 2pm – Year 1 Christmas Service  
• Friday 16th December 2pm – Reception Christmas Service  
• Monday 19th December 2pm – Christmas Service lead by Y2 with Year 3 attending  
• Tuesday 20th December 2pm - Christmas Service lead by Y4 with Year 5 and 6 attending  
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Thank you for your continued support, 

 
Neil Le Feuvre 


